
Dyce Academy Parent Council
Tuesday 14th June 2011 at 7.00 p.m.

Present:

Lesley Adam


Head Teacher

Frances Yule


Chairperson

Alan Watt


Treasurer

Anne Forsyth


Secretary

Kathy Watt


Parent

Lynn Morrison

Parent

Bill Harrison 


Parent
Neil MacGregor

Local Councillor

Martin Ford


Local Councillor

1.
Apologies

There were apologies from Ruth Teehan, Morag Taylor and Lisa Rodland.  Councillor Neil MacGregor was welcomed to the meeting – he will be attending in place of Mark McDonald.
2.
Minutes of Last Meeting and Matters Arising
Minutes of 10.5.11 were approved.  
HMIe – Lesley had enquired as to why the local press had not reported on the HMIe inspection.  An article had been written and sent to the press but had never been published.
Security - Money has allocated to upgrading the reception/entrance.  School windows and roofing will be replaced over the summer break.  
Pen Drives – These have not yet been purchased as there have been problems with viruses.  A decision will be made by the end of term as to whether we can go ahead and purchase these.  
3.
Head Teacher’s Report

School Roll – Projected roll for next year remains high.
New School Day – The new timetable is going down well and pace of work is faster.  Initial feedback suggests that pupils like having more variety in the day and like the shorter, faster lessons.
ACMS – Mr Pinnock will retire at the end of this term.  It is hoped the position will be advertised soon.  
Kenya – A third grant has been secured –it is highly unusual for a school to receive this.  Three or four youngsters and the Head Teacher will travel to Kenya in February and there will later be a return visit from the Kenyan Head Teacher.  Biographies from the previous visit will be published soon.
Visions and Values – School is working on producing a Visions and Values statement.  They will talk to pupils, parents, councilors and other community members
4.
Charities Report

Barney, the Guide Dog is being trained in the Bridge of Don area so it is hoped that he can come to visit school from time to time so that youngsters can see his progress.
5.
Pupil Report

No pupils were present.  Lesley will seek some new volunteers for next session.
6.
Arrangements for AGM
The date for the AGM was set for Tuesday 13th September at 7.00 p.m.  
A new Chairperson will be required as Frances’s son has now left school.  Bill said he would be happy to take over on an Acting basis and will chair the AGM.  He proposed a vote of thanks to Frances for her hard work as Chairperson during her time in office.  Alan and Kathy’s son has also left school so Alan will be standing down as Treasurer. Lynn agreed to take over the role of Treasurer, and Anne will carry on as Secretary.    The Constitution should be reviewed at the AGM.  An invitation letter will go out to all parents at the start of term.
7.
AOCB

Frances said the Aberdeen City Parent Council are highlighting a national survey on parent and pupil views of the Curriculum for Excellence.  The link is http://www.surveymonkey.com/s/32Y97WG
8.
Date of Next Meeting

Next meeting, which is the AGM, will take place on Tuesday 13th September at 7.00 p.m. in the Staffroom.

